
M
A

R
C

H
 2

0
1

6
 

President ’s  Report  

P
ra

ir
ie

 B
o

w
m

e
n

  
PRESIDENTS REPORT 

We had a good turnout for the Annual Banquet this year. Everyone seemed to 

enjoy themselves and the delicious food. Thank you to everyone who helped 

setup and clean up we couldn’t do it without you. Also thank you to everyone 

who attended it’s nice to see club members getting together new and old, there 

was a lot of old hunting and shooting stories told. 

Congratulations to the new Lifetime Members, Bill and Wanda Hayes, Alan 

Kuzma, Rex Sheets, and Darrel Skibinski.  

The Jim Iund Award was awarded to Rodney Lange. Rodney is always avail-

able to help with work days, tournaments, and other programs, he promotes the 

club by shooting area clubs almost every weekend. His friendly positive atti-

tude is a great reflection of Prairie Bowmen Archery Club. Congratulations 

Rodney!  

Kelly Allen was awarded the The Ruth Ellis Volunteer of the Year Award. 

Kelly does lots to keep the club running, she helps at workdays, tournaments, 

JOAD, Intro to Archery, Banquet, and any place else help is needed. She helps 

keep everything running smoothly for the club. Thank you Kelly for all your 

hard work and congratulations. 

Dick Koch Buck of the Year was awarded to Randy Meyer. His buck scored a 

129.  Randy was also the winner of the Mike Swiggart Big Tom Award, with a 

scoring of 69.15.  Congratulations Randy! 

I would like to welcome Scheels to Prairie Bowmen Archery Club as Corpo-

rate members. We thank them for joining the club and look forward to working 

together to promote Prairie Bowmen Archery Club, Scheels and the sport of 

archery.  

The University of Nebraska Competitive Archery Club has also joined Prairie 

Bowmen. We welcome all of them to the club.  

We have an indoor 3D coming up March 12th and 13th at the indoor range. 

Please plan to attend, it’s always a lot of fun for everyone young and old. We 

offer noncompetitive classes for those just wanting to try it out and competi-

tive for those who are a little more serious. Everyone is welcome so please 

bring family and friends. 

If you have the time please volunteer to help out with tournaments, workdays, 

JOAD, and other events. Prairie Bowmen Archery Club is run by volunteers 

only so help is always needed and appreciated. Thank you. 



P R E S I D E N T  

T r e n t  A l l e n  

( 4 0 2 ) 5 8 0 - 0 8 0 3   

t r e n -

t a l l e n @ w i n d s t r e a m . n e t   

 

T A R G E T  R E P .  

O P E N  P O S I T I O N  

 

B O W H U N T E R  R E P .  

R a n d y  M e y e r   

( 4 0 2 ) 4 9 9 - 8 8 1 5  

R a n d j u l i 6 @ w i n d s t r e a m . n e t  

 

T R E A S U R E R  /  S E C R E T A R Y  

K e l l y  A l l e n  

( 4 0 2 ) 4 1 6 - 2 8 8 1  

k a l l e n 7 6 @ w i n d s t r e a m . n e t  

 

R A N G E  M A S T E R  

L o n n i e  M o s t e k  

( 4 0 2 ) 4 8 3 - 5 9 0 9  

l r m o s t e k @ h o t m a i l . c o m  

 

Y O U T H  E D U C A T I O N  C O O R .  

C h a d  S c o t t  

( 4 0 2 ) 5 6 0 - 2 8 7 9  

c l s c o t t 6 6 1 @ h o t m a i l . c o m  

 

 

W E B S I T E  C O O R D I N A T O R /  

N E W S L E T T E R  E D I T O R  

W a y n e  J a n s s e n  

( 4 0 2 ) 4 8 8 - 6 6 2 0  

t f 1 2 1 4 6 9 @ h o t m a i l . c o m  

 

Board Members 

Board Meeting 
 

March 21, 2016  at 7:00 P.M. 

Indoor Range 

345 S. 14th 

Treasurer  Report  

JAN/FEB 

INCOME 

JAN/FEB 

EXPENSES 
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The next shoot will be the Indoor 3D shoot on March 12th and 13th.  For full details please see the flyer 

included in this newsletter.   

Bowhunter  Report  

 

We are still in need of a target representative.   If you have an interest in serving the club in this capacity 

please let the board know.  

Target  Report  

I want to thank everyone that has come down and helped with JOAD we still have three weeks left so if 

you can come down for the 5:30 to7:00 or from 7:00 to 8:30 with Kelly and Trent having another child 

and me going though radiation we will need all the help we can get for the JOAD that starts April 12 so 

please come down if you can.          

 

Thanks Chad Scott 

JOAD 

Combination  Change  

NEW COMBINATION 
The combination will be changed on Sunday March 13th. The outdoor range and indoor range will 

both be changed to ____.  This new combination is for members in good standings, if the combina-

tion does not appear in the blank above then your membership is past due. Please contact Kelly Allen 

to pay so you can continue using the ranges. 



 

NEW MEMBERS  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

We have 38 new memberships joining our club. 

Jacob Kreikemeier Cory Bauer  Zach Anshasi  

Jordan Gardner  Patrick Ducey  John Filsinger 

Colten Hintz   Levi Burrows  Adam Kleinschmit  

Chance Ulrich  Jason Amick  Ashton Jones 

Alex Bender  Dan Slepicka  Aaron Jones 

Brandon Gerdes  Scott Vestecka  Jason Sparr 

Spencer Endort  James Doran  Chad Morgan and Family 

Brittany Neibauer  Luke Farrar  Jeff Wolgamott and Family 

Ashley Schmit  Aaron Bruns  Scott Kapperman and Family 

Brady Dierks  Matt Sedivy  Gavin Jeffers and Family 

Zak Harper  Lucas Drevo  Clayton Bodfield and Family 

Jordan Nauert  Judd Giese  Matthew Richardson and Family 

Steven Jara  Jake Crnkovich   

We welcome all of you and look forward to seeing you at the range. 

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER  

NEWSLETTERS 

Newsletters will be going out by email every other month. It was voted and approved to send out news-

letter by email to save money and time. If you do not receive emails from Prairie Bowmen at 

pbarchery@gmail.com please let Kelly Allen know ASAP so she can get you on the email list. You can 

send your email information to her at kallen76@windstream.net. If you do not have an email you will 

still receive a newsletter by mail or you can pick up a copy at the indoor range. 

mailto:pbarchery@gmail.com
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O U T D O O R  R A N G E  

7 2 5  C a r l t o n  D r i v e  

 

March 

2016 

Issue 

Wayne Janssen 

9200 Merryvale Dr. 

Lincoln, NE 68526 

We are on the Web 

www.Prairiebowmen.org 

Stamp  

Here 

 

Missing something? Found something? Arrows, jackets, and note-

books keep showing up at both the indoor and outdoor range. Be 

sure to leave found items on the desk or bench.   Found: Range 

Finder at Indoor Range.  Contact Trent Allen (402) 580-0803 

Lockers Available 
 

We have several lockers 

for rent at the indoor 

range. Cost is $50 per 

year. Contact Trent Allen 

at 402-580-0803.  

L o s t  a n d  Fo u n d  

I N D O O R  R A N G E  

3 4 5  S.  1 4 T H  S T.  

E - M a i l  L i s t i n g  

There is often important news that happens faster 

than the newsletter. Don’t miss out! If you haven’t 

been receiving e-mail from the club, then make 

sure we have your current e-mail address.  

Contact Kelly Allen at kallen76@windstream.net 

to confirm your e-mail.  

60 YEARS OF 

  

STRAIGHT SHOOTING 


